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The Night Ministry Introduces New Strategic Plan 

At its meeting in December, The Night Ministry’s Board of 
Directors approved Serving in the Next Decade, The Night 

Ministry’s new strategic plan.  
Serving in the Next Decade 
was formally introduced to 
employees at a celebration  
in January.  

“The Night Ministry has 
grown significantly since 
our founding in 1976,” said 
Paul W. Hamann, The Night 
Ministry’s President and 
CEO.  “We’ve been able to do that because we take time 
every few years to pause and to take a deep look at our 
community’s needs and The Night Ministry’s capacity to  
meet those needs.”

Serving in the Next Decade builds upon 40 years of history.  
It is a three-and-a-half year roadmap for The Night Ministry 
as it seeks to:

• expand high impact programs

• maintain financial sustainability

• increase the governance capacity of its Board of Directors 

• position itself as a thought-leader in the field

• recruit, retain, and develop high-performing employees

• utilize data as a means of learning and program improvement

The plan calls for an expansion and deepening of services, 
relocating some programs to new facilities, increasing the 
professional development of staff, expanding the role of 
Performance Measurement, and increasing advocacy.

The Night Ministry engaged staff, Board members, volunteers, 
and individuals who receive services to develop the plan.  The 
group examined program data to better understand the impact 
of current services and assessed Chicago’s social service 

landscape for opportunities.

As The Night Ministry embarks on this 
journey of serving in the next decade, a 
detailed timeline has been developed to 
guide the plan’s implementation process.  
Staff, Board members, volunteers, and 
clients will be recruited for working 
groups to drive forward the plan’s goals.

“This plan is an ambitious one. It 
involves change in order to better meet the needs of those 
individuals we serve.  What won’t change and what will 
sustain us throughout this process is our commitment to our 
values and our dedication to providing housing, health care, 
and human connection,” said Hamann. ◊
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Students Name The Night Ministry’s Fifth  
Housing Program and Renovations Begin

One of the goals included in The Night Ministry’s new strategic plan is 
to deepen and widen programming offered by its Youth Programs and 
Outreach and Health Ministry Program.

“What won’t change and what will 

sustain us throughout this process is 

our commitment to our values and 

dedication to providing housing, 

health care, and human connection.”

-Paul W. Hamann, President & CEO



The Night Ministry’s fifth housing program for youth 
experiencing homelessness will be named Phoenix Hall 

when it opens this spring.

Phoenix Hall is the housing component of the North Lawndale 
Youth Housing Initiative — a partnership between The Night 
Ministry, North Lawndale College Prep (NLCP) High School, Youth 
Outreach Services, Empower to Succeed, and Old St. Pat’s Church. 

Phoenix Hall will serve NLCP students who are struggling with 
homelessness.  It will be Chicago’s first housing program for 

homeless students that is connected to a specific 
high school and one of just a few in the country. 

NLCP staff report that 10 to 20 percent of its student 
body experiences housing instability throughout 
the year. A housing program has been a long-time 
dream for the school.

The Night Ministry’s Program Manager, Jenny 
Merritt, says NLCP students named the new program.

“The students see this home as an extension of 
their school, so they didn’t want to call it a shelter.  
NLCP’s mascot is the Phoenix and many programs 
at the school include references to its mascot.  The 
students felt that calling the program ‘Phoenix 

Hall’ would pay tribute to its origins at NLCP,” said Merritt.

Phoenix Hall will be housed in a 3,500-square-foot greystone 
that was built in North Lawndale in 1895.  The home is currently 
being renovated to house eight students.

“Renovations have been moving fast,” said Merritt. “We’ve 
been lucky that the weather has cooperated with us and 
there haven’t been many changes to our original plans  
for the building.” ◊

We’re so happy to have you on board!
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Students Name The Night Ministry’s Fifth  
Housing Program and Renovations Begin

Construction is underway at Phoenix Hall in North Lawndale.  Once construction is 
completed, Phoenix Hall will provide housing for up to eight North Lawndale College 
Prep students experiencing homelessness.



By Jennifer Sgro, FNP 

In 2004 ABC news correspondent Dan Harris suffered 
a panic attack during a live broadcast of Good Morning 

America. According to Dan, he “freaked out” on air, and 
had to abruptly end his report. This incident of coming 
unglued in front of millions of people led him down a path 
of inquiry and discovery, eventually leading him to write 
a book about how he learned to cope with his anxiety and 
thoughts of self-doubt.

Recently I have encountered many people on The Night 
Ministry’s Health Outreach Bus who, although not having 
the misfortune of suffering so publicly, have been dealing 
with exactly the same racing thoughts, apprehensions, worry, 
and physical symptoms that come with anxiety. As health 

care providers know too well, the holidays lead many to 
ruminate about past mistakes, challenging family interactions, 
and financial strains. The recent change in our nation’s 
leadership has caused many people a great deal of uncertainty  
about the future. 

There is often no cure, solution, or fix to the situations and 
circumstances that can cause stress and anxiety in our lives. 
There are however, often simple techniques that can lessen 
the intensity of negative thoughts and feelings. Exercise, 
good sleep habits, and even deep breathing are simple yet 
proven to improve stress levels. The Anxiety and Depression 
Association of America has more tips and great information on 
resources that can help manage symptoms. These resources 
have been helpful to the patients and guests I serve at the 
Health Outreach Bus, who are prone to high levels of stress 
and anxiety due to the complex realities they face.

Each New Year brings with it the opportunity for new hopes, 
goals, and milestones. Often, we don’t achieve those without 
first tip-toeing through a minefield of worry, potential setbacks 
and some disappointments. It may be hard to avoid, but it’s my 
hope that when those situations arise, we can find new ways to 
be more forgiving and patient, not just with others, but with 
ourselves as well. As Dan chose to put it, they may not eliminate 
stress from our lives, but can serve to make us “10% happier.” ◊

After securing economic stability and providing for the 
needs of your loved ones, you may choose to make a 
lasting charitable impact with a bequest to The Night 
Ministry. If you have already included The Night Ministry 
in your will, please let us know – we would like to 
acknowledge your generosity and welcome you as a 
member of The Legacy Society. 

Contact Christy Prassas 
Vice President of Development & External Relations 
christy@thenightministry.org or (773) 506-6023.

How will you leave 
your legacy?

Double Your Gift! 
A longtime supporter of The Night 
Ministry has generously offered to match 
all donations made in response to this 
newsletter, up to $5,000. You can make 
twice the impact today! Please help us 

rise to the challenge by 
sending your donation to 
The Night Ministry with 
the enclosed envelope.

Nurse Practitioner’s Corner: Coping with Anxiety

You can make a gift to The Night 
Ministry on your smartphone!  
Text NIGHT to 243725.

Through her work, Jennifer Sgro (right) shines a light on the physical, 
mental, and emotional health needs of people who visit the Health 
Outreach Bus.



By Ellen Rosenwinkel, 
Associate Board President

Upon entering our fifth year 
of service to The Night 

Ministry, it strikes me how much 
the Associate Board has grown 
since our first event – a happy 
hour in the upstairs of a Lincoln 
Park bar. We didn’t yet know what 
30 young volunteers, donors, and 
their friends could accomplish 
together, but we were excited to 
launch something new for an 
organization we cared about. In 
that first year, under the guidance 
of The Night Ministry’s exceptional 
staff, we organized quickly, and 
have since hosted events all over 
the city, volunteered directly 
with clients, organized donation 
drives, held countless committee 
meetings, and raised over $65,000 
for The Night Ministry.

All this work has given me many treasured memories: bonding 
with supporters old and new at our annual Revolution Brewing 
event, assembling Night Lights auction packages late into the 

night with the Events Committee, 
and watching the Cubs play in the 
World Series with youth at the 
West Town Shelter.

However, it is the privilege of 
building a personal connection 
with the staff and clients, who are 
The Night Ministry, that is for me 
the most important aspect of being 
a member of the Associate Board. 
These interactions make me and 
my fellow members informed and 
motivated ambassadors for The 
Night Ministry. We share these 
first-hand experiences with friends, 
family, and colleagues to illustrate 
how we as a community can address 
the seemingly insurmountable 
issues of youth homelessness, 
inadequate access to health care, 
and the isolation felt by so many of 
our neighbors on the streets.

I eagerly anticipate many more years of service as our Associate 
Board continues supporting the work of this wonderful 
organization and making The Night Ministry a household 
name in the Chicago community. ◊

Associate Board Marks Five Years of Service and Philanthropy

Associate Board President Ellen Rosenwinkel welcomes 
guests to the annual Night Lights gala.

“We organized quickly, and have 
since hosted events all over the city, 

volunteered directly with clients, 
organized donation drives, held countless 

committee meetings, and raised over 
$65,000 for The Night Ministry.”

The Associate Board (AB) supports the overall mission and activities of The 

Night Ministry. Acting as ambassadors of the agency, AB members engage 

the community through volunteering, fundraising, networking, and advocacy 

opportunities targeted towards young professionals. To join the AB or to receive 

information about membership, please email associateboard.tnm@gmail.com. ◊

Join the Associate Board!

After raising a record-breaking $40,000 at the annual Night Lights gala, held on November 10, 
2016 at River Roast, the Associate Board was able to make its largest-ever gift to support the 
mission and programs of The Night Ministry.

SAVE THE DATE:  
Upcoming AB Events 
5TH ANNUAL EMPORIUM  
ARCADE FUNDRAISER
Thursday, March 23, 2017
7:00 – 9:00 pm
Emporium Arcade Bar  
(1366 N Milwaukee Ave)

BREWS & BITES
Tuesday, May 23, 2017
7:00 – 9:00 pm
Revolution Brewing  
(2323 N Milwaukee Ave)

HAM-BINGO
Monday, August 21, 2017
8:00 – 10:00 pm
Hamburger Mary’s  
(5233 N Clark St)

NIGHT LIGHTS
Thursday, November 9, 2017
6:00 – 9:00pm
River Roast  
(315 N LaSalle St)



SAVE THE DATE  

FOR T HE 2017 LIGHTING UP THE NIGHT AWARDS DINNER & AUCTION! 

Lighting Up the Night will take place on Wednesday, May 31, 2017 at Loews Chicago Hotel.  We are thrilled that  

Anne Pramaggiore, President and CEO of ComEd, will chair the event and that Bob Jordan, veteran newsman of WGN-TV  

and Board Member Emeritus of The Night Ministry, will serve as the emcee.  The Night Ministry is proud to present our 2017 

Lamplighter Award to the Joseph & Bessie Feinberg Foundation. For more information, please visit thenightministry.org 

or contact Charlotte Whitley, Special Events Coordinator, at (773) 506-6009 or charlotte@thenightministry.org.

5-31-2017

Cirque du Soleil® is coming to Chicago and The Night Ministry  
has been chosen to benefit from a performance of Luzia!

8pm Wednesday, August 2, 2017
The United Center, 1901 W. Madison Street, Chicago
Premium Tickets are $150. Limited number available!

To purchase tickets visit www.thenightministry.org

For more information, contact Charlotte Whitley, Special Events Coordinator, at (773) 506-6009 

or charlotte@thenightministry.org.  Cirque du Soleil® donates tickets to organizations providing 

assistance to youth at risk, with 100% of the proceeds from ticket sales supporting their work  

with young people.

The Night Ministry’s 
Mission Fulfillment 

Team has released its 
findings from the 2016 
Outreach and Health 
Ministry Street Survey.  
In July, volunteers 
administered the survey to 
visitors at each of The Night 
Ministry’s five Health 
Outreach Bus Stops.  
This year,  319 visitors 
completed the survey, 
which was provided in 
both English and Spanish.

This is the fourth year 
that The Night Ministry has administered the Street Survey 
at the Bus.  The Night Ministry utilizes the data to better 
understand the role of the Bus in the lives of Bus visitors and 
inform the services provided throughout the year.

This year, for the first time, visitors to the Bus were asked 
their veteran status.  Eight percent of the Bus visitors reported 
that they were a veteran.

Some key findings from this year’s Street Survey included:

• 17% of the visitors reported that they were homeless (as 
opposed to unstably housed or stably housed).  Pilsen saw 
the highest percentage of homeless Bus visitors (52%), 
while Back of the Yards reported the highest percentage 
of unstably housed visitors (29%).

• Hunger continues to be a big issue at the Bus. On average 
73% of the visitors surveyed did not eat enough food that 
day and, for 23% of the visitors, the food at the Bus was the 
only food they ate that day. 

• 19% of the visitors indicated that they do not have a regular 
place to go for health care. For 20% of these individuals, 
the Bus serves as their only source of health care.

• 80% of visitors reported one or more health conditions.  
While high blood pressure/hypertension remains the 
number one reported health care condition, depression is 
now the second most-reported health condition.

• An estimated 70% of visitors indicated high trust for The 
Night Ministry’s Health Outreach Staff and volunteers and 
66% indicated high camaraderie among the other Bus 
guests at the Bus Stop where they receive services.

In the past, data collected during the annual Street 
Survey has assisted The Night Ministry as it expanded  
Health Outreach Services. ◊

Street Survey Findings Released

A volunteer administers the 2016 Street 
Survey to a visitor at one of The Night 
Ministry’s Health Outreach Bus Stops.
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On Wednesday, January 18, Congressman Mike Quigley 
spent the morning with The Night Ministry’s Street 

Medicine team.

Street Medicine is The Night Ministry’s pilot initiative that 
brings services traditionally found on The Night Ministry’s 
Health Outreach Bus to encampments where homeless 
individuals live along the Chicago River, under bridges, in 
fields, and other hard-to-reach locations. 

Street Medicine Outreach Worker Jeff Ayoub, Case  
Manager Tiffany Green, Health Outreach Nurse Practitioner 
Matthew Sorenson, and Senior Vice President Erin Ryan took 

the Congressman to two of the more than 20 encampments  
the team visits throughout Chicago each week.

The Congressman observed the relationships the team 
builds with street-based individuals, the case management 
they provide on the street, and the health care needs of  
this population.   

Following the visit, Congressman Quigley posted the 
following statement to social media: “Hearing personal 
stories from some of the most vulnerable in our society,  
as well as testimonies from dedicated Night Ministry  
team members, brought to light some of the serious  
struggles Chicagoans face every day. I look forward 
to continuing to work with my colleagues in Congress  
to address the causes of these challenges and find  
meaningful solutions.” ◊

“Hearing personal stories from some of the 

most vulnerable in our society, as well as 

testimonies from dedicated Night Ministry 

team members, brought to light some of the 

serious struggles Chicagoans face every day.”

 –Congressman Mike Quigley

Congressman Quigley Visits Street Medicine

Street Medicine Outreach Worker Jeff Ayoub, The Night Ministry’s Senior Vice 
President Erin Ryan, Congressman Mike Quigley, and Street Medicine Case 
Manager Tiffany Green at the end of the Congressman’s visit.

Health Outreach Nurse Practitioner Matthew Sorenson discusses the unique 
health care challenges faced by individuals living in encampments. 

EXECUTIVE TEAM



Thank you to those who generously gave at the $250 level 
or higher between October 16, 2016 and January 31, 2017.

LUMINARIES 
$25,000+
Anonymous (2)

Linda & Bill Cheeseman

Chicago Dept. of Family  
and Support Services

ComEd

CVS Health Foundation

Illinois Dept. of Human Services

Julius Frankel Foundation

Michael J. Katzenbach

LGBT Community Fund/The 
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Polk Bros. Foundation

Alicia & Peter Pond 

The Bank of America Charitable 
Foundation, Inc.
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U.S. Dept. of Health  
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David & Nicole Berger

BMO Private Bank/Bowman C. 
Lingle Trust 

Carl R. Hendrickson Family 
Foundation
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Sharon Cole

Daniel F. and Ada L. Rice 
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Fund
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$1,000-$4,999
Anonymous (17)
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American Society of Travel 
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Rebeca R. Massey

Beth & Jim McClanahan Fund

Kay W. McCurdy

James McFarlane

Komal Menon

JoAnn Metternich

Dee Dee & Bill Miller

Ed & Marcia Moore

R. Cabell Morris, Jr.

Annie & Scott Mygind

Pat & Jim Nack

Martha & PJ Nora

Margaret O’Connor

Gina Orlando

Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, 
Arlington Heights

June Maguire Ozmon

Arthur Palmer & Pamela Gellen

Martin Perry & Barbara 
Williams

E. Scott Peterson & Judith M. 
Desenis

Presbyterian Women of Park 
Ridge Presbyterian Church

Kathy & Mike Pritzl

Quarles & Brady LLP

Thomas F. Reagan

Mr. & Mrs. David W. Riddell

Robin Lee Roberts

Sheila Roche

Pam & Paul Rolfes

Michael Rosenbaum

Mary & James Ruff

Sandra & Earl Rusnak

Rebecca & David Russo

Sauganash Woman’s Club 
Foundation

SBC Employee Giving/United 
Way Campaign

Jennifer & Stephen Schaefer

Constance D. & Linda J. 
Schwab

Kandis Scott

Wesley E. Scroggins

Diana & Richard Senior

Margaret Shaklee & Hillis 
Howie, Jr.

Roshan Shankar

Patricia Shaw

Mark Skinner

Kenneth W. Slack

Suzanne T. Smart

Michael & Antje Spade

Darolyn & Robert Spannuth

Deborah Spitz & Tamar 
Westphal

St. Augustine’s Episcopal 
Church, Wilmette

St. John’s Episcopal, Chicago

Moira & Mitchell Staggs

Carl Stecker

Kristin & Stan Stevens

Timothy J. Sullivan

Kay Surowiak

Michael B. Susman

Pauline Taylor

The Ellis/Ohl Fund, A Donor 
Advised Fund of The Chicago 
Community Trust

The Law Firm of Kalogerakos  
& Associates, LLC

The Lumpkin Family 
Foundation
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Southminster Presbyterian 
Church, Arlington Heights

David Thurber & Mary Wolosek

Tony DeRosa Foundation

David Tucker

United Methodist Church of 
Libertyville

United Way of Metropolitan 
Chicago

Peggy J. Vierk

Diane & Kurt Vragel

Carrie & Kenneth Jay Weaver

Jennifer & Allen Weaver

Wellington Avenue United 
Church of Christ, Chicago

Harold W. Whitacre, Jr.

Howard & Iris Wittenberg

Yorkfield Presbyterian Church, 
Elmhurst

Mary Zeiger

Todd C. Zima

LANTERNS  
$250-$499
Anonymous (26)

aChurch4Me, Chicago

Altura Solutions 
Communication

Rakesh M. Amin

Pam & Ken Andre

The Andrew Family Foundation

Virginia & Theodore Arey

Lucy & Peter Ascoli

Garold & Petrine Ashley

The Augustines

Diane Austin

Melanie & John Balzer

Lorraine & Randy Barba

Nancy Bellew

Kay Berkson & Sidney 
Hollander

Lisa Bertagnoli & William 
Schober

Suzanne Bessette-Smith  
& David K. Smith

Beth Hillel Bnai Emunah 

Sisterhood of Wilmette Illinois

Bethel United Church of Christ, 
Elmhurst

D. Steven Bishop

Jane M. Bohlin

Frank J. Bornhofen

Wendy Bos

Maarten Bosland

Stephen S. Bowen

Nancy Bradney & Sam 
Peltzman

Giovanna Breu

Bridgeway Sunday Worship 
Service, Bensenville

Frank Butler

Caryn & Craig Caffarelli

Edward J. Calkins

Calvary United Protestant 
Church, Park Forest

James B. Camden

Jayne & William Caminiti

Charles P. Carey

Nancy Carpenter

Centennial Securities Company

Nicola M. Chin

William T. Chin

Church of the Three Crosses, 
Chicago

Dean Pissios

Tom & Jo Clark

Congregation Sukkat Shalom, 
Wilmette

Congregational United Church 
of Christ of Arlington Heights

John & Diane Conway

Cristalle Cox

Michael Davis

Robert Delaney

Marisa & Robert Doherty

Dan Donoghue

Mark A. Dupont

Traci & Scott Eisner

Elick & Charlotte Lindon 
Foundation

Kelly A. Fetzer

Karis Findlan

Daniel & Roxane Friedman

Friendly Circle of St. John UCC, 
Arlington Heights

Dona & Lewis Williams/Friends 
Love Kids

Friendship Presbyterian 
Church, Chicago

Nicholas L. Giampietro

Rebecca Gilman & Charles 
Harmon

Robert & Sophie Gordon

Daniel P. Gorey

Susan & Bruce Gottschall

Greater Horizons 

Mary R. Grover

Michael Jeffrey Gunderson

Elizabeth Hamann

Lewis D. Hamilton

Brad & Lucy Hannah

John & Julie Hansen

Tom & Nancy Hanson

Ann Henry

Barbara & Richard Hickey

James & Wanda Hollensteiner

Houghton Mifflin Harcourt

Pamela K. Hull

Sarah & Robert Hutchins

Michael S. Hyman

IMC

Peter & Tamara Jaffe-Notier

Susan Janus

Rick & Mary Jobski

Barbara & Martin Johanson

John T. Johnson

John & Nancy Johnson

Michael & Marion Johnson

Richard A. Jurs

Suzanne & Dan Kanter

Patrick J. Kelly

Edward J. Kennedy

Courtney Kenney

Amanda & Ben Kleinman

Mary Klyasheff
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Bert & Judy Krueger

Kenneth Kunda

Mary Beth Kurzak

Ladies of the Chicago  
Northshore Elks

Stuart Lange

Martin Laskowski

Sharon Lawson

William J. Lechnick

Magda Levy

Patricia M. Livingston

Justin Lopatin

Ruth Lynch

Lai-Ming Ma

James G. Marciniak

Mary Seat of Wisdom Parish,  
Park Ridge

Helen & Michael Mattson

Margaret McCamant

John & Jill McDonough

Bruce & Jane McLagan

Bozena & John McLees

Marcelle McVay & Dennis Zacek

Barbara Melendez

Graham Meyer

Michelle Starbuck Designs

Ryan Mohr

John & Naomi Morris

Stacey Murphy

Brian Mutchler

Michael P. Neary

Stephen Nelson

Joanne Nemerovski & Marc 
Brown

Nestle Waters - Legal Real 
Estate Department

Kayla Nimis

Northern Illinois Conference of 
the United Methodist Church

Susan S. Obuchowski

Occidental Fire & Casualty 
Company

Stephen & Deborah O’Connor

Agnes C. O’Donnell

Frances M. O’Hern

Kim Olsen-Clark & Ian Clark

Christine H. Pado

Dominic & Nancy Palazzolo

Helen Pavia

Chris Pelka

Georgy Ann Peluchiwski

Carol W. Penz

Peoples Gas Light and Coke Co.

Jane Sisco Perkins & Jim 
Perkins

James H. Peters 

PFLAG Hinsdale Chapter

Carol & Hadley Pihl

Nancy Pond Boostrom

Pride Network @ Rotary 
International

Neil A. Pritz & Kathleen M. 
Slomski

Johanna Raimond

Elizabeth & Bruce Rattenbury

Daniel R. Raudonis

Pete & Kim Rauner

Michael Reeder

Scott & Mary Reynolds

Claire Rice

Sarah C. Richardson

Joanne & Andrew Richter

Alison C. Ferrari Rio

Daniel Robinson

Paul & Sharlene Roge

Linda & John Rossi

Sue & Jeff Ryan

Meg C. Schaul

Ben & Marianne Schenker

Beth & Richard Schowalter

Maryellen Schwartz

Brad Schwarzhoff

Maryellen & Tom Scott

Tracy Sefl

Mr. & Mrs. William N. 
Setterstrom

Timothy C. Sherck

Barbara Sipe

Polly & Rodney Sippy

Sisters of Christian Charity, 
Wilmette

Dyhan Slaughter

Mary Ann Smith

Heidi Sparacino

Faith H. Spencer

Paul & Janice Springborn

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church, 
Barrington Hills

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church, 
Chicago

St. Peter’s United Church of 
Christ, Elmhurst

St. Peter’s United Church of 
Christ, Skokie

G. Bradley Sterrenberg 

Eric Strickland

Margaret Sullivan & Chuck 
Elliott

George F. Sutherland

Judith A. Swanson

Raymond & Kathleen Swedo

Alexander Terras

The Benevity Community 
Impact Fund

Jarret Thompson

Jon Trowbridge

Richard E. Trueheart

Truist

Jeanette R. Uhlmann

Wouter van Drenth

Ann Wagner

Deborah Mae Weingartner

Courtney A. Welsch

Taylor White

Charity & Lawrence Widrig

William Harris Investors, Inc.

Susan & Stephen Wolfe

Brian Yocum

Ninos Younan


